UNIVERSITY TEACHER EDUCATION COMMITTEE
April 18, 2011
Horrabin Hall 1
3:30 – 5:00pm

MINUTES

PRESENT:  L. 	Armstead, A. Baker, G. Boynton, R. Carson, N. DiGrino, C. Dooley, R. Gabbei, R. Kelly, C. Lapka, R. Lindner, D. Mummert, L. Neff, J. Olsen, M. Phillips, J. Richmond, B. Sonnek.

ABSENT:  L. Barden-Gabbei, R. Foster, J. Orris, A. Reuschel.

GUESTS:  L. Baker-Sperry, J. Dallinger, R. Morgan, M. Mossman.	

I.  	Minutes
	A. 	Approval of the April 4, 2011 minutes.

FY11 MOTION #31 (Lapka/Dooley) Motion to approve the minutes from April 4, 2011. Motion approved.

II. 	Action Items – None

III.	Informational Items
	A.	Presentation on ISBE Process Used to Evaluate Approved 				Program Reports
J. Richmond, M. Phillips, R. Kelly, B. Sonnek, and L. Borgia volunteered to evaluate approved program reports. This was a valuable experience for them with good discussions and brainstorming. Attendees looked at assessment areas, different components within the standards, content, etc. The group anticipates returning in the fall to continue these evaluations. 

	B.	TPAC
Illinois is one of a group of states that are in the process of piloting a performance assessment for licensure modeled at the California PAC called TPAC. This has been in place in California for ten years and has been well received. It will be implemented in fall 2015. As a required performance assessment for licensure with the cost to the students at $300. Carson believes this will be similar to the WTWS and we are in a good position to move towards the components that will be evaluated in TPAC. This will be in addition to the content tests. Dooley noted the goal of this change is to have a more uniform assessment in the student teaching experience because the state wants a more authentic assessment.

	C.	Illinois Professional Teaching Standards (2010) – Update
There will be a meeting of the teacher education faculty on May 16 to work on the matrix. For each program we put forth we have to show what we are doing on the matrix by indicating the common elements of each program.

	D.	CPEP Report
M. Phillips reported that her office is beginning entitlement process for student teaching. Eight candidates have already been certified and as a reminder this is the last time her office will be able to complete early certification. Any candidate certified after July 1st will have to have a degree in place or will have to wait until August when degrees are conferred due to changes in the state regulations.

	E.	SEDG Report
The next meeting will be held on Monday, April 25.

IV.	Other

V.	Miscellaneous Dates to Remember

	A.  	UTEC meeting on Monday, May 2nd from 3:30 – 5:00pm in HH1

	B.	TEF Meeting – Monday, May 16 from 9am – Noon in Brophy 235; 			Purpose: To map the current professional education courses, 				including all methods courses and field and clinical courses, to the 			2010 Illinois Professional Teaching Standards	
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